
KEY DATES 

Message from our Acting Campus Principal - Cleo Lazaris 

8 Jun REPORT WRϥTϥNG DAY - STUDENT FREE DAY 

11 Jun QUEENɅS BϥRTHDAY PUBLϥC HOLϥDAY - SCHOOL CLOSED 

29 Jun END OF TERM 2 - SCHOOL FϥNϥSHES 1.45PM,  BUSES LEAVE 2PM 

16 Jul TERM 3 BEGϥNS 

Friday 8th June, 2018 

 
Churchill Campus 

Ph: 5132 3700 

PO Box 3411 

MORWELL BC 3841 

EMAϥL: kurnaiΦco@edumail.vic.gov.au 

College Principal 

Anthony Rodaughan 

Acting Campus Principal 

Cleo Lazaris 

School Hours:    8:25am - 2:45pm 

Students are supervised from 8:10am - 3pm 

Examinations 

This week our Year 10 students are undertaking their Semester exams in English, Mathematics and for their VCE subject.  

Exams provide a great opportunity for students to demonstrate their skills, knowledge and understanding of the subject they 

have studied.  ϥt also provides students and teachers a measure of how well the skills have been mastered and what needs 

more work, it helps students take responsibility for learning for the long term rather than for one period of day and it 

prepares students for future assessments such as aptitude tests for apprenticeships and traineeships, entrance exams for 

university degrees and VCE and VCAL assessments. 

End of Term Arrangements, Friday 29th June, 2018 

Students will be dismissed one hour earlier at 1.45 pm.  Classes will operate as usual from form group to period 4 followed 

by lunch time.   

School buses will depart Kurnai Churchill one hour earlier. 

Students who are not bus travellers and who want to leave at lunch time will require a note from home.  



Cross Country Carnival 

Students from all year levels took part in Cross Country running out at Devon on Tuesday.  ϥt was great to see the kids running 

through the amazing, raw landscape of that region and competing against a number of schools. 

Our students performed really well, with 2 of our students winning their events, a place getter and a number of them falling 

over the line with exhaustion.  ϥt was also great to see our students on the side of the track cheering on our kids as they came 

through the ɲnish line. 
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Message from our Principal continuesɎɎ.. 

 

Kurnai College Four Pillars 

  Engagement:    We actively participate in our own learning 

  Excellence:      We do the best that we can do 

  Work Ethic:      We are committed to working hard 

  Relationships:  We value and respect each other 

Homework Club 

We had a great turn out for our ɲrst Homework Club on Wednesday night.  This week we will have additional tutors.  These are 

students from Federation University working in the Australian ϥndigenous Mentoring Experience (AϥME) program.  This means 

lots of support for our students, where they can get extra help with classwork, in a relaxing environment.  

When: Wednesday afternoon 

Where: Churchill Campus Library 

Time: 3:00 to 4:15pm 

Food Provided 
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Year 7 News ɎɎɎ.   

Celeste Sanderco 

Year 7 Team Leader 

hardy.celeste.n@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Time is ɳying and we are quickly approaching the ɲnal week of Semester 1.  Weeks 10 

and 11 will see the beginning of Semester 2 which means students will begin their new 

curriculum topics as well as new elective subjects.  Further, Year 7 students will be 

partaking in a compulsory unit of swimming as a part of the Physical Education 

curriculum.  This is a program paid for by the College and is facilitated by qualiɲed swim 

teachers at the Churchill Leisure Centre.  Forms will be sent out in the next week and we 

ask that they are returned by the end of this term as swimming will commence for some 

students the ɲrst week back of Term 3. 

Uniform 

With the cooler weather occurring, we are noticing students are wearing non-uniform 

items.  We strongly recommend students ensure their names are clearly written on all of 

their uniform tags, including their maroon and PE polo as they are regularly changing these 

throughout the week. 

KurnaiɅs uniform policy is as follows: 

Students are to wear the maroon college polo with navy shorts or trousers with girls having the 

option to wear the college dress.  There is a choice of the college jumper, knitted jumper, spray 

jacket or ɳeece jacket.  Shoes must be predominately black and covered in with white socks. 

The PE uniform consists of the navy college polo with navy shorts or track pants and runners. 

Devices 

A reminder that students need to bring it to school charged and ready to use.  ϥf students 

donɅt have a personal device please contact the school so we can make arrangements for 

a device to be available. 

Awareness Day 

Last Wednesday, Kurnai College Churchill had a group of Year 7 students assist Grade 5 

and 6 students from various local Primary Schools in their Awareness Day activities.  

Students were involved in showing students around the school and helping them in 

their lessons throughout the day.  Every student did a great job and represented Kurnai 

College in a tremendous way.  Thank you to the following: 

Mitchell Jay  Zoey Nickson  Blake Billing             Zoey Lenser               

Charly Hayes  Bailey Craddock Drew Ewald  Savannah Leherner 

Bailey Jones             Travis Colson  Alex Gore  Callum Minster 

Beth Daddo  Tyra Abbott  Andrew Hunt    William Bonnici                

Sophie Meddings Hayden Dent             Tahnika Fry  Tayla McAvoy                  

Ethan Dunn 

 

Kurnai College Four Pillars 

  Engagement:    We actively participate in our own learning 

  Excellence:      We do the best that we can do 

  Work Ethic:      We are committed to working hard 

  Relationships:  We value and respect each other 



Cross Country 

Well done to the following students who ran in the cross country competition this week.  

Drew Ewald  Mitchell Jay  Bella Hughes 

Jazmine Sanders Leah Hughes  Zoe Juricevich   

Jenna McLauchlan Bailey Jones  

TR@K ɀ Targeted Reading At Kurnai 

Recently a letter went home to parents about our exciting new program TR@K (Targeted Reading at Kurnai). This letter 

outlines what is to come with the new program, which is oϜered exclusively to our Year 7Ʌs this year. TR@K will begin during 

the Semester changeover in Week 10 and will provide all Year 7 students an opportunity to extend their reading skills.  

Mobile Phones 

A reminder that any contact taking place during the day between students and their 

family needs to occur through the school system and not through personal phones.  ϥt is 

of high importance that the school is aware of communications between students and 

people external to Kurnai during school hours.  ϥf a student is leaving the school 

grounds, this needs to be known to our administrative team for legal reasons.  Further, 

we encourage students not to use their phones for personal use during their lessons 

and would appreciate the support from home and to contact students through the 

oʛce on 5132 3700 if the need is immediate.   

Report Writing Day and QueenɅs Birthday 

Friday will be a Report Writing Day for teachers at Kurnai College.  This is a student free day so 

students are not required to attend school.  Further, Monday is a Public Holiday due to the 

QueenɅs Birthday weekend.  We hope students and their families enjoy a lovely long weekend. 
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Year 7 News continuedɎɎɎ.   

Celeste Sanderco 

Year 7 Team Leader 

hardy.celeste.n@edumail.vic.gov.au 
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CHURCHϥLL CAMPUS  -  PATHWAYS TO SUCCESS      

Year 8 News ɎɎɎ.   

Lindy Gumpold 

Year 8 Team Leader 

gumpold.galinde.g@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Form Group 

Form Group starts at 8.30am. There are still a small number of students who continually arrive late to this class and it has an 

impact on the learning of the other students. When students arrive late to this class Year 8 staϜ members are asking the 

students to sit at the front of the library so that they donɅt disturb the other Year 8 students who are working.  ϥt is important 

that students arrive in time to participate in the Form Group session. ϥt is during this time that Year 8 students undertake 

silent reading and activities associated with developing their comprehension skills, based on the book that they are reading. 

This is also a time when announcements from classroom teachers are made to assist the students with planning their day. 

Uniform Expectations 

With the colder weather, students are still expected to be in full uniform. This does not 

include non-school uniform jackets, hoodies or tracksuit pants, however they can wear 

long sleeve navy or white tops (without hoods) underneath their polo tops. Students 

are also reminded that they are required to wear shoes that are predominately black. ϥf 

your child is out of uniform, please provide a note which explains why your child is not 

wearing uniform on a particular day. ϥf you require any assistance with your childɅs 

school uniform, please contact the school, so that we can provide assistance. 

Year 8 students are in the process of completing work for Semester 1 subjects. This is a 

time when students need to check with their classroom teacher that they have 

completed and submitted the required class work. 

Enterprise Day 

The Year 8 Humanities classes have, over the past two weeks, been presenting their Enterprise Projects to members of the 

school community. The students have been working in small groups to organise and then operate a small business for a day. 

The photos, below, show some of the businesses that the students organised for the day and the happy customers enjoying 

the items for sale. 

Report from Mia and Alison 

Enterprise day was a great experience and it was an awesome opportunity to see what businesses would endure. We had the 

chance to work together and create our own unique business, it was good to see everyone succeed in their business and 

make a proɲt, big or small. Our business was called 1 Stop, 2 Shops and we sold hot chips and cups of lollies. The chips sold 

really quickly and the lollies took almost the whole of lunch. We made a proɲt of forty dollars and had a great time. 
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Kurnai College Four Pillars 

  Engagement:    We actively participate in our own learning 
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Absence from school 

ϥf your child has been absent from school or will be absent from school, please contact the 

school on 5132 3711 and let Zoe Plumb know so that attendance records can be accurately 

maintained. ϥf teachers are aware that a student will be absent, work can be arranged so that 

your child does not fall behind with their school work.  

Year 8 News continuedɎɎɎ.  

PBS Coupons 

Every fortnight the Year 8 students are able to convert  their PBS coupons, that 

they receive  from Kurnai staϜ, when they display a behaviour from the Four 

Pillars ɀ Relationships, Engagement, Excellence or Work Ethic ɀ for a prize from 

the display cupboard which is in the Wellbeing Oʛce.  

At the end of Week 8 the following are the top six students for Year 8. 

Carmela Cardillo - 21 

Hayley Caldwell ɀ 21 

Jake Wheatley - 17 

Trey Knight ɀ 16 

Jasmine Croft -  13 

Bridie Byrne - 13 

A reminder to all Year 8 students that when they receive a ticket, they need to 

write their name on the ticket and then place it into the PBS box, which is located 

in the Library. 

May Attendance  

Kayley Answerth Robert Budge  Jake Wheatley 

Mia Sturre  Riley Franks  Trey Knight 

Carmela Cardillo Alison HeϜernan Shyeri Marvin 

Tilly Wakeɲeld  Monai Porykali Lucas Hobbs 

Lance Townsend Ethan Sultana  Mckenzie Abbott 



Notes  

Please remember that students do require notes from Parents/Guardians for the following:  

¶ Out of uniform  

¶ Not having PE uniform  

¶ Being late to school  

¶ Needing to leave school early 

¶ Being sick or injured and unable to participate in certain classes. 
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Year 8 News continuedɎɎɎ.  

Homework Club  

When: Wednesday afternoon  

Where: Churchill Campus Library  

Time: 3:00 to 4:15pm  
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Year 9 News ɎɎɎ.   

David Shields 

Year 9 Team Leader 

Shields.david.p@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Subject Selections 

Subject selection forms are currently being looked at by our timetable staϜ.  We again have a great range of electives for our 

Year 9's.  Not everyone can get all of their ɲrst selections of courses but as always we will do our best to create well balanced 

timetables for our students. 

Any concerns please contact David Shields on 5132 3700. 

 

Digital Thumbprint Lecture 

Year 9's took part in a talk aimed at expanding their awareness of how misuse of 

technology can impact lives.  The guest presenter walked through a range of stories 

where the use of phones and the internet had impacted careers, friendships, 

relationships and lives.  His talk explored online bullying and gave a number of Year 9 

examples that resonated with the group.  The talk also looked at privacy settings on 

accounts and how social media posts can give you a positive or negative image to future 

employers.   

The talk was a welcome follow up to the bullying presentation from the previous week as 

the school continues to educate our students on how we should treat each other. 

 

Winter Uniforms 

With the cooler months approaching a friendly reminder about our winter uniforms.  We 

have had very few uniform issues through summer which is great.  The winter uniform 

includes black shoes, navy blue tracksuit pants (or College pants), Kurnai hoodies and/or 

jackets.  Any issues with uniform please call David Shields or Robin Fitzpatrick at the 

school. 

 

Career Focus 

Team Time for Term 3 will have a career focus.  Kylie Downey, our careers staϜ member, has put together a program that will 

start building (or further develop) student understanding of careers.  Kurnai has one of the strongest career departments in 

the region.  A lot of resources go into supporting our students at the senior school in mapping their potential 

careers.  Further support is extended into our junior school where our kids get a strong foundation and time to explore 

career ideas. 


